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Fri 26 Jul
Public Holiday - Darwin Show Day

Wed 31 July
Preschool Bike a Thon
Children’s University Excursion to CDU

Fri 2 Aug
Zone  Athletics

Mon 5 Aug
Public Holiday - Picnic Day

Tue 6 Aug
Young Writer’s Festival

       

Dear Families, 

Welcome back to Semester 2. The dry season weather has
been beautiful, and it has been great to see all our students
return to learning. A special welcome to our new families. This
semester, we welcome two new staff members. Ms Cara Brown
is teaching preschool. Cara comes to us from Nhulunbuy. Ms
Elloida Kneller is teaching in Year 1/2, replacing Ms Vinu
whilst she is on leave. Both these teachers bring varying
experiences from previous roles to Wagaman. If you see them
around the school, please don’t hesitate to stop and say hello. 
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Over the holidays we had significant work carried out in both our
playground and car park area. We now have new soft fall sand under
some of our playgrounds in Area 2. Families will have noticed the new
line marking that occurred in the car park. Our car park is a very busy
place during the morning drop off and afternoon pick up times. It is
vital for the safety of our students that families take care, to use these
areas safely and model safe behaviours for their children. I do ask
that families ensure they are using the marked crossing zones within
the car park when collecting their children and taking them to the
car. 

Last Monday, our staff spent the day participating in Module 2 of Safe and
Supportive De-escalation of Behaviours training. This training provided
educators with skills, knowledge and practices to enable them to create an
inclusive environment for students. It included positive behaviour supports,
incident response and risk management. This followed on from Module 1 which
staff completed at the beginning of Term 2. Module 1 focused on school-wide
approaches, concepts of trauma and neurodevelopment, and putting theory
into practice. 

Last Friday, twelve of our Year 6 students attended a
Japanese “Survivor” Day at the School of Languages.
This was an interactive day where students were
immersed in using the Japanese language to work
through challenges.

Last Friday evening, Wagaman Primary School hosted a community movie
evening. It was an enjoyable community event attended by many families. The
night was made possible by many generous donations. Kate Worden, MLA for
Sanderson generously donated the movie and screen. The popcorn machine was
donated by Kim Farrar, Darwin City Council. Green Ant Gardeners, A & D Extreme
Bright Cleaning Services, Big W and M & T Garces Cleaning Services, all helped to
fund the BBQ and drinks to support our school fundraising. A huge thank you to all
these groups and individuals for their support of our school. A special thank you
also to our school council and staff who work on the night. We raised just over
$900.



During the holidays, Rupa and Lindsay
participated in the Stagesong ‘Musical in a
Week’ with Mrs Edeson.

The musical was called ‘Shakespeare Rocks,’
all about the life of William Shakespeare.  

Stagesong are having a perfomance of
Cinderella on Friday, Aug 2. Lindsay in 4/5
Bevan is playing the role of Cinderella and
Daisy in 3/4 Xu is Prince Charming. 

We are planning our Indigenous cultural activities
for Friday 9th August to coincide with International
Day of the World’s Indigenous Peoples. If you have
some connections or ideas you may be able to
share, please reach out to Mr Brod at school. You
can contact him via our school front office.

Looking forward to connecting with you at school during the term.

Kind Regards

Mandy McKinnon
Principal



Our attendance has dropped a little and is now
tracking at 88% for the year to date. This is primarily
due to illness in our community at the end of last
term. We would love to increase this to at least 90% by
the end of the year. Well done to 1/2 Ferteis, 3/4
Fulton, 4/5 Bevan,  5/6 Mairou and 5/6 Vavlas who
have started the term with attendance of 90% or
above. Keep coming to school everyday!
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This term, 1/2F will be exploring fractions! Over the past week, we have been focusing on whole, halves
and quarters. We have used lots of shapes, objects, drawings and games to learn how we can make
equal parts of a whole. It was super interesting to learn that each part needs to be exactly the same
size, otherwise they wouldn’t be able to be equally shared. 

This week, 1/2F made our own pizzas and included lots of delicious toppings such as ham, pineapple,
garlic and mozzarella. After we assembled and cooked our pizzas, we practised cutting them into  
halves, quarters and eighths which was a bit trickier! Finally, we could eat and enjoy our yummy lunch
after lots of learning.

How did students in 1/2F go?How did students in 1/2F go?

“I cut my pizza in halves.”
 Georgia

“I cut my pizza in quarters.” 
Jack H

“I cut my pizza in quarters.” 
Maria

“My pizza is not cut, so it is
a whole pizza.”

 Mason
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Japanese ‘Survivor’
at the Darwin

Languages Centre



Movie Night
WPS Oval

We appreciate the following people
and businesses who generously
donated to our movie night.

Kate Worden MLA for Sanderson
Kim Farrar Councillor for Waters
Ward - City of Darwin
Green Ant Gardeners
A&D Extreme Bright Cleaning
and Maintenance Services
M & T Garces Cleaning Services
All our families who donated
drinks
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We would like to remind families of the
importance of making the voluntary parent
contribution to Wagaman Primary School.
 

Your contribution is essential in supporting the
educational programs and initiatives that make
our school a safe and positive learning
environment for all students.

Last year, funds were spent on improving the
security of our school. We now have a new fence
at the front of our school that has helped to
enhance the safety of our students. 

We thank our families, for their ongoing support.

$2,000$2,000

So far this year, our families
have contributed $4350.

So far this year, our families
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